CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 

in Longburton Village Hall on Thursday 12th December 2013
Present:   
	Cllr A. Coffin
	Cllr C. Jesty
	Cllr T. Gilchrist

	Cllr Mrs. K. Paterson
	Cllr Mrs. P. Regan
	Cllr N. Williams (conducted the meeting 

– see Minute 13/33)

	Cllr G. Squires (Chairman)
	
	


In attendance:   Parish Clerk- Anne Tait and three parishioners
13/93    Matters Raised by the Public
13/94 Apologies for absence:  Cllr C. Loder (WDDC), Cllr M. Bevan (DCC) and David Fitzmaurice 
(Internal Auditor)
13/95 Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest: Cllr Mrs. Paterson declared a personal interest in Agenda item 6c, as the Chairman of the Longburton Village Hall Committee was her husband.
13/96 To approve the Minutes of the Meeting of the Cam Vale Parish Council held on 
10/10/13.  It was proposed by Cllr Mrs. Paterson seconded by Cllr Gilchrist and 
RESOLVED that the Minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman.
13/97 Clerk’s report on matters arising:   (not covered elsewhere on the Agenda)
· Speedwatch – Cllr Squires reported (in the absence of Mrs. C. Squires) that the equipment (camera) has now been sourced by the Police and training for the volunteers would be arranged early in 2014.

· Snow Plan – Cllr Williams reported on the progress of drafting a Snow Plan for the Cam Vale group of Parishes.  He asked Councillors for contact details of volunteers for each parish involved, which area they will clear/spread grit/salt and whether they have a shovel, and/or 4x4 and/or trailer.  Cllr Williams explained that he does not have this detailed local knowledge.  He offered to source a map and mark where the salt bins are located and include it in the plan.  Following advice from DCC this plan will gain CVPC entry to the DCC funding scheme of £200 per Parish should we have 2cm or more of snow fall. 
DCC has advised Lillington to join with the local farmer who is being funded by them and forgo the £200, rather than claim it and stop his (much larger) allowance. This, exceptionally, will permit our remaining three parishes to claim their £200 x 3 = £600 to pay for salt and services. Therefore the Snow Plan for CVPC does not include Lillington Parish.

The next step  is to work out how we wish to use this money – who we will pay to clear our routes with a snow plough (a local farmer) as well as which bins we need to top up.  Cllr Williams AGREED to speak to Ian Adams with regard to Leweston Parish.
13/98 Financial Matters: - The Clerk reported balances as at 30/11/13: 
·  NatWest No. 1 current account: £6,210.33
· Nat West No. 2 account: £2,779.00
· Nationwide Business Investor Account: £571.34
Income received since the 10/10/13 meeting:  
· £1.99 refund from TalkTalk (following cancellation of the broadband contract)
· £150.00 Longburton Fund for the provision of the Mighty Pod in the Spring Term 2013
· 0.02 interest from Nationwide Business Investor Account
Payments made since the 10/10/13 meeting: 

	£20.83
£4.17
	DD TalkTalk Business provision of broadband for October 2013
Invoice No: TT0246718221
VAT at 20%


[a] Payments for consideration, approval or confirmation from the Number 1 account
	£153.92
	Clerk’s expenses   (includes re-configuration of PC laptop to receive e-mails via BT)

	£350.00
	Sherborne Area Youth & Community Centre –  outreach sessions from the Mighty Pod in the Autumn Term 2013  

	£132.00
	Longburton Village Hall – Hire of Village Hall for Parish Council meetings 09/05/13 – 20/02/14. Annual Parish Meeting 23/04/13. 2 x planning meetings @ £6.00. Depot Working Group Meetings 14/01/13 – 30/05/13


Payments for consideration, approval or confirmation from the Number 2 account  

	£42.00
	Longburton Village Hall – Hire of Village Hall for Neighbourhood Development Order Working Group Meetings 5 meetings 22/08/13 – 19/12/13

	£24.00
	Cllr Gilchrist -  Survey Monkey charges period 10/10/13 – 09/11/13

	£24.00
	Cllr Gilchrist -  Survey Monkey charges period 10/11/13 – 09/12/13


It was proposed by Cllr Jesty seconded by Cllr Miss Regan and RESOLVED to approve the above payments.   

[b] Village Hall Induction Loop – The Chairman reported that Phil Tester has revised his plans on how to tackle the installation.  Items of equipment will be purchased and installed by Mr. Tester.  The Trustees have not yet received a revised quotation from Godden & Curtis.

The Chairman also reported that he had received a letter from Tony Hurley (WDDC Head of Leisure & Commissioning) confirming that a grant of £2,500 (Section 106) had been awarded for play equipment in Longburton Parish.  The Chairman had replied on behalf of Cam Vale Parish Council:

 I make formal application for the sum of £2,500 (Grant ref. LGF5.28 13-1) and accept the s.106 grant conditions enclosed with your letter.

For the record, Councillors’ intention is that two initial payments will be made from the grant: 
1) for the purchase of all equipment necessary to provide an induction loop system in Longburton Village Hall (installation FOC)

2) for reimbursement of the cost of materials used in the construction of a special, secure cupboard in the main hall to house the equipment at (1) above (construction FOC). 

The responsibility for the safe-keeping and operation of this equipment will be undertaken by the management committee of the Trustees of Longburton Village Hall and will be covered by the Hall’s current policy of insurance.

The balance of the grant funds, estimated to be £1,800, will be transferred to Longburton Recreational Trust (a charity whose Deed of Trust was forwarded to you by email on 25th July 2013), on receipt by the Parish Council of a written undertaking by the LR Trust’s Trustees that these grant monies will be applied to the purchase of playground equipment and nothing else.

[c] Request for support from the Precept for LB Village Hall by the Chair of the Management Committee :   Nigel Paterson requested  the Parish Council to include an allowance for the Long Burton Village Hall in their annual precept request from the Council taxes for 2014/2015 and annually thereafter.  The village hall costs are increasing year on year and for the last two years there has been a shortfall in income over expenditure.  Our current baseline expenditure (insurance, mandatory checks, water and electricity) amounts to approx £1500 year.  This does not allow much for regular maintenance/repairs and nothing for unforeseen major costs.  It is difficult to match income (which mainly comes from lettings and from events (now arranged by the Generation Club) with expenditure.  An annual allowance from the precept would ease this situation and hopefully would enable repairs and minor improvements to be better coped with.  It goes some way to spread the cost of the village hall across the whole community and will help to ensure the survival of the hall for future residents of Long Burton to use.
It was proposed by Cllr Williams seconded by Cllr Squires and RESOLVED to award £400 to the Longburton Village Hall for the financial year ending 31/03/14.  £150.00 from ‘reserves’ and £250.00 from the allowance set in the budget. 
[d] To approve the budget and precept for 2014/15:  The Clerk referred Councillors to the budget papers circulated on 08/12/13.  A discussion took place on the level of precept to request from WDDC.  Cllr Gilchrist proposed that this item is deferred to the February 2014 meeting and requested the Clerk re-send him the year-end accounts for the last four years.   Cllrs Gilchrist and Paterson would then identify what CVPC has spent over that period – on what ‘activity’.









Appendix A  
Cllr Gilchrist had previously circulated a chart using the financial data supplied by the Clerk which showed the overall financial position of the Parish Council.  Cllr Gilchrist raised concern over the projected spend.   

[e ] Vacancy of Parish Clerk and RFO – The Chairman reported that he had received an application from Carinna Vickers.  He and Cllr Williams had interviewed Mrs. Vickers, and recommended that she be appointed.  It was proposed by Cllr Squires seconded by Cllr Miss Regan and RESOLVED to appoint Mrs. Vickers as Parish Clerk and RFO from 01/02/14.
13/99 Planning Applications:  
[a]  Outcome of those previously reported : number 5 on the attached planning details. 

[b] Notice of those received since last meeting: 25, 26 and 27 on the attached planning details. 

Appendix B  
13/100 Speeding along the A352 in Longburton – Cllr M. Bevan (Minute 13/92):  The Clerk reported on an e-mail received from Cllr Bevan as he was unable to be at the meeting:

I note the comments on the agenda about speeding through the village.  You have a 30 m.p.h limit  in existence already and I need to know what other speed restrictions  the community would like to see in place.

DCC would take into account the number of k.s.i.s over the last five years (killed and seriously injured) and if these are negligible they would suggest either self-monitoring, which can be done in conjunction with the local police and which  has been used along the Marston road,  or speed cameras occasionally installed for trial periods.  These are just a few suggestions but if the council has other alternative suggestions to make I would gladly take them up.

13/101 Depot re-development update – Cllr Gilchrist reported that the survey to identify what amenity the community want provided was circulated to every household in Longburton in early November, by the end of November  a total of 115 returns were received.  

Key facts from the survey raw data:

· There are 470 people in Longburton, of who 405 are 18+, living in 216 households. (Data obtained from the 2011 census) 

· Some 380 paper questionnaires were distributed with 115 returns made (i.e. 24% of the population).

· Whilst there was good support for a shop on the site at slightly above 50% there was little interest in taking responsibility for its management and only modest interest in helping with staffing.

· The support for the provision of a recreation area was strong at 91%.

· There was also strong support for space to be provided for a new village hall with 70% in favour.

· When asked which of the amenities should have priority there was clear support for the recreation area at 59%. The next closest was the shop at 21%.

The outcome of the survey will be studied by the Working Group at a meeting scheduled for the 19 December 2013 where the relative strength of support for the options will be assessed and a decision made on what is likely to work financially.  The findings from this work will be made public shortly afterwards before a period of public consultation.

The parallel Housing Needs Survey, being conducted by WDDC has also been distributed with paper copies being posted to every household.  The closing date for making a return is the end of December 2013.  The information obtained from this survey will be used to determine the housing mix for the site.  The final analysis from this survey is unlikely to be available until mid-January 2014 at the earliest.

The outcome from both these surveys will then be reflected into the draft Neighbourhood Development Order, submission which after the public consultation will be forwarded to WDDC for action.
13/102 Report from Councillors on drop-in visits to The Mighty Pod – Cllr Mrs. Paterson confirmed that no visits during the Autumn Term 2013 had taken place by Longburton Councillors – but that she would drop-in on the last session on 19/12/13.  Cllr Mrs. Paterson asked the Clerk to confirm with the Centre and Tracey Ayres that the visit was still scheduled to go ahead.
13/103 The Parish Plan:  Cllr Mrs. Paterson reported that no further actions have been completed, but she continued to monitor progress.
13/104 Report from Councillors who have attended meetings:  None given, no meetings attended.

13/105 Clerk’s Report (to include correspondence not previously circulated): the Clerk confirmed there were no issues to report.
13/106 Rights of Way:  to receive/consider any matters placed before the Council
· Holnest – Cllr Jesty - no report submitted

· Longburton – Mr. G. Tilley - no report submitted.  
· Leweston & Lillington - Mr. C. Boston - no report submitted
The Vice- Chairman thanked those present for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.35 p.m.
      DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Thursday 20th February 2014[image: image1.png]
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